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notice, who shall propound them to the 
witness and record the answers ver-
batim. 

(e) Submission of deposition to witness; 
changes; signing. When the testimony is 
fully transcribed, the deposition of 
each witness shall be submitted to him 
for examination and shall be read to or 
by him, unless such examination and 
reading are waiver by the witness and 
by the parties. Any changes in form or 
substance which the witness desires to 
make shall be entered upon the deposi-
tion by the officer with a statement of 
the reasons given by the witness for 
making them. The deposition shall 
then be signed by the witness, unless 
the parties by stipulation waive the 
signing, or the witness is ill, cannot be 
found, or refuses to sign. If the deposi-
tion is not signed by the witness, the 
officer shall sign it and state on the 
record the fact of the waiver, the ill-
ness or absence of the witness, or of his 
refusal to sign, together with the rea-
son (if any) given therefor; and the dep-
osition may then be used as fully as 
though signed, unless upon a motion to 
suppress, the presiding officer holds 
that the reason given for the refusal to 
sign requires rejection of the deposi-
tion in whole or in part. 

(f) Certification of deposition and filing 
by officer; copies. The officer shall cer-
tify on the deposition that the witness 
was duly sworn by him, that the depo-
sition is a true record of the testimony 
given by the witness, and that said offi-
cer is not of counsel or attorney to ei-
ther of the parties, nor interested in 
the event of the proceeding or inves-
tigation. He shall then securely seal 
the deposition in an envelope endorsed 
with the title of the action and marked 
‘‘Deposition of (here insert name of 
witness)’’ and shall promptly send the 
original and two copies of the deposi-
tion and of all exhibits, together with 
the notice and any interrogatories re-
ceived by him, by certified mail to the 
Secretary of the Commission. 

[33 FR 463, Jan. 12, 1968, as amended at 47 FR 
51873, Nov. 18, 1982] 

§ 1.319 Objections to the taking of 
depositions. 

(a) Objections to be made by motion 
prior to the taking of depositions. If there 
is objection to the substance of any in-

terrogatory or to examination on any 
matter clearly covered by the notice to 
take depositions, the objection shall be 
made in a motion opposing the taking 
of depositions or in a motion to limit 
or suppress the interrogatory as pro-
vided in §§ 1.315(b) and 1.316(d) and shall 
not be made at the taking of the depo-
sition. 

(b) Objections to be made at the taking 
of depositions. Errors and irregularities 
occurring at the oral examination in 
the manner of taking the deposition, in 
the form of the questions or answers, 
in the oath or affirmation, or in the 
conduct of parties, and errors of any 
kind which might be obviated, re-
moved, or cured if promptly presented, 
are waived unless reasonable objection 
thereto is made at the taking of the 
deposition. If such objection is made, 
counsel shall, if possible, agree upon 
the measures required to obviate, re-
move, or cure such errors. The meas-
ures agreed upon shall be taken. If 
agreement cannot be reached, the ob-
jection shall be noted on the deposition 
by the officer taking it, and the testi-
mony objected to shall be taken sub-
ject to the objection. 

(c) Additional objections which may be 
made at the taking of depositions. Objec-
tion may be made at the taking of 
depositions on the ground of relevancy 
or privilege, if the notice to take depo-
sitions does not clearly indicate that 
the witness is to be examined on the 
matters to which the objection relates. 
See paragraph (a) of this section. Ob-
jection may also be made on the 
ground that the examination is being 
conducted in such manner as to unrea-
sonably annoy, embarrass, or oppress a 
deponent or party. 

(1) When there is objection to a line 
of questioning, as permitted by this 
paragraph, counsel shall, if possible, 
reach agreement among themselves re-
garding the proper limits of the exam-
ination. 

(2) If counsel cannot agree on the 
proper limits of the examination the 
taking of depositions shall continue on 
matters not objected to and counsel 
shall, within 24 hours, either jointly or 
individually, telegraph statements of 
their positions to the presiding officer, 
together with the telephone numbers 
at which they and the officer taking 
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the depositions can be reached, or shall 
otherwise jointly confer with the pre-
siding officer. If individual statements 
are submitted, copies shall be provided 
to all counsel participating in the tak-
ing of depositions. 

(3) The presiding officer shall 
promptly rule upon the question pre-
sented or take such other action as 
may be appropriate under § 1.313, and 
shall give notice of his ruling, by tele-
phone, to counsel who submitted state-
ments and to the officer taking the 
depositions. The presiding officer shall 
thereafter reduce his ruling to writing. 

(4) The taking of depositions shall 
continue in accordance with the pre-
siding officer’s ruling. Such rulings are 
not subject to appeal. 

[33 FR 463, Jan. 12, 1968] 

§ 1.321 Use of depositions at the hear-
ing. 

(a) No inference concerning the ad-
missibility of a deposition in evidence 
shall be drawn because of favorable ac-
tion on the notice to take depositions. 

(b) Except as provided in this para-
graph and in § 1.319, objection may be 
made at the hearing to receiving in 
evidence any deposition or part thereof 
for any reason which would require the 
exclusion of the evidence if the witness 
were then present and testifying. 

(1) Objections to the competency of a 
witness, or the competency, relevancy 
or materiality of testimony are waived 
by failure to make them before or dur-
ing the taking of depositions if (and 
only if) the ground of the objection is 
one which might have been obviated or 
removed if presented at that time. 

(2) Objection on the ground of privi-
lege is waived by failure to make it be-
fore or during the taking of deposi-
tions. 

(c) A party shall not be deemed to 
make a person his own witness for any 
purpose by taking his deposition. The 
introduction in evidence of the deposi-
tion or any part thereof for any pur-
pose other than that of contradicting 
or impeaching the deponent makes the 
deponent the witness of the party in-
troducing the deposition, but this shall 
not apply to the use by an adverse 
party of a deposition as described in 
paragraph (d)(2) of this section. At the 
hearing any party may rebut any rel-

evant evidence contained in a deposi-
tion whether introduced by him or by 
any other party. 

(d) At the hearing (or in a pleading), 
any part or all of a deposition, so far as 
admissible, may be used against any 
party who was present or represented 
at the taking of the deposition or who 
had due notice thereof, in accordance 
with any one of the following provi-
sions: 

(1) Any deposition may be used by 
any party for the purpose of contra-
dicting or impeaching the testimony of 
deponent as a witness. 

(2) The deposition of a party or of 
any one who at the time of taking the 
deposition was an officer, director, or 
managing agent of a public or private 
corporation, partnership or association 
which is a party may be used by an ad-
verse party for any purpose. 

(3) To the extent that the affirmative 
direct case of a party is made in writ-
ing pursuant to § 1.248(d), the deposi-
tion of any witness, whether or not a 
party, may be used by any party for 
any purpose, provided the witness is 
made available for cross-examination. 
In all cases, the deposition of a wit-
ness, whether or not a party, may be 
used by any party for any purpose if 
the presiding officer finds: (i) That the 
witness is dead; or (ii) that the witness 
is out of the United States, unless it 
appears that the absence of the witness 
was procured by the party offering the 
deposition; or (iii) that the witness is 
unable to attend or testify because of 
age, sickness, infirmity, or imprison-
ment; or (iv) upon application and no-
tice, that such exceptional cir-
cumstances exist as to make it desir-
able in the interest of justice and with 
due regard to the importance of pre-
senting the testimony of witnesses 
orally in open hearing, to allow the 
deposition to be used. 

(4) If only part of a deposition is of-
fered in evidence by a party, an adverse 
party may require him to introduce all 
of it which is relevant to the part in-
troduced, and any party may introduce 
any other parts. 

(5) Substitution of parties does not 
affect the right to use depositions pre-
viously taken; and, when an action in 
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